CITY OF VERGAS

SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING

April 22, 2013 5:30 P.M.

The City Council of Vergas met in special session at 5:30 p.m., on Monday, 4-22-13, in Council Chambers, Event Center with the following members present:  Mayor Dean Haarstick, Council Members, Paul Pinke, Shawn Day, Scott Goodman and Kevin Zitzow.   Absent: none.  Also present: Clerk/Treasurer Julie Lammers, Utilities Superintendent Mike DuFrane and Chris Thorson Ulteig Engineering.
Mayor Dean Haarstick called the meeting to order. 
Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Day to approve Lammers to go to the 2013 LMC Annual Conference & Marketplace.  Motion passed unanimously.

Discussed the Security Guard/Code Enforcer position.  Discussed information from League of Minnesota Cities regarding position.  Council advised Lammers to continue to pursue information regarding the position. 
Council reviewed the following Engineering firms; Moore Engineering, Apex Engineering, Bolton & Menk, KLJ, Interstate Engineering and Ulteig Engineering.  Discussed financial costs of each engineering firms.  Discussed having engineering firm to do a project in for Vergas.  Discussed a sample project and looking at it through the design process.  Discussed getting community development plans from communities that have had engineering firms already complete them.  Motion by Pinke, seconded by Day to get community plans from KLJ, Ulteig and Moore.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to get rate schedules from KLJ, Ulteig and Moore engineering plans.  Motion passed unanimously.
The business for which the meeting was called having been completed, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 

Clerk-Treasurer Julie Lammers, CMC
